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BETTER BEGINNINGS
BETTER BEGINNINGS  
PARENT AND FAMILY  
STORY TIME PRESENTATION
The Better Beginnings program provides reading 
packs to encourage families to read, talk, sing, 
write and play with their children every day. By 
doing these five simple things each day, your child 
will be ready to learn to read and write by the 
time they start school.  Mr Asser and Mrs Knight 
read to an excited audience of Kindergarten 
students and their families. Sponsored by the 
State Library of WA, each Kindergarten student 
received a special gift pack which included 
a picture book and  library bag. For more 
information and great online activities, you can go 
to http://www.better-beginnings.com.au

Last Friday was a fantastic celebration of Book 
Week and a great school community event.  I 
have never seen so many students dressed 
in book character costumes.  This made our 
parade a vibrant, colourful celebration as classes 
bounced around our basketball courts in step 
with Mrs Smith’s lively selection of music.  
What made the event so special was the large number of parents, 
family and friends who came to watch the parade.  Even better 
was that most stayed and covered our bank area for our biggest 
ever family picnic.  Thanks to everyone involved and to those who 

attended to make this such a special day for our students.

As previously mentioned our school had a School Review 
conducted on Wednesday 25 August.  A Director from School 
Accountability and a Principal from another school spent the day 
talking to staff, parents and students to really get the feel for what 
we do at Adam Road.  Whilst the final report is still being compiled 
it was gratifying on the day to receive very positive feedback about 
the programs we are offering and the results our students are 
achieving.  We will post the final report on our website once it has 
been received.       

GUY ASSER 
PRINCIPAL
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FAMILY PICNIC

www.adamroad.wa.edu.au

Tolerance Resilience Respect Endeavour Responsibility

4



BOOK WEEK COMPETITIONS
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BOOK RAFFLE – Congratulations to the lucky winners of the Book Raffle, they each 
received their chosen book.

READING BINGO – Well done to all who participated in the Book Week Reading Bingo, 
all received a book prize.

GUESS HOW MANY PAGES IN THE BOOK –  
There were a total of 768 pages in the book. 
Congratulations to Maddy, Quinn and Briella 
who all had the closest guess of 765 pages. 

They all received a book prize.

BOOK CLUB ISSUE 6
Orders are due back by Wednesday 8 September 2021.
No cash please - all orders placed must be pre-paid.

Payment methods include;

Online - LOOP instructions are on order form (no need to return order forms).

Cheque -please made payable to Scholastic and bring order forms with name, 
room number and cheque to the Library.

If you would like to browse the current brochure online go to

https://scholastic.com.au/media/6421/bc621web.pdf

If you have any queries please contact Mrs Taylor in the Library.

https://scholastic.com.au/media/6421/bc621web.pdf
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BEAR OR BULL?
As part of our learning about financial 
mathematics, students from Room 21 
engaged in the Stock Market. We had 
$50,000 to spend on shares from a 
variety of companies. 
Each day we had to buy and sell shares in multiples 
of 100. Our decisions were determined by events 
that had taken place in the market overnight. Daily 
newspapers informed us of these different events. 
We learnt that a Bull Market meant that prices were 
increasing and this was the best time to sell shares 
and a Bear Market meant prices were dropping and 
this was the best time to buy shares.

The game lasted a week and was really exciting as 
we wondered whether our shares would go up or 
down.

Congratulations to Briella who won the prize for the 
student with the most valuable portfolio at the end of 
the week ($58191.27).

Elisha was runner up ($57208.42) and Arman came 
third ($56154.27).

Financial mathematics is fun!!

Science at Newton 
Moore Senior 
High School has 
never been more 
exciting than in 
the month of 
August. 
We held our annual 
STEM Fair with many 
Bunbury primary schools, 
along with industry and 
universities in attendance.  
Students from the 
Science Specialist 
Programs, Science 
Horizons and Science 
Engineering hosted the 
event, showcasing their 
skills and knowledge 
whilst building further 
engagement in STEM and 
Science to the younger 
students and community 
across the day. 

2021 STEM FAIR
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PAPER CRANE CHALLENGE –  
BRAG BLOOMING EXHIBITION
Adam Road Primary School students have been fortunate to be invited to make 
paper cranes to be included in the annual Blooming Exhibition at the Bunbury 
Regional Art Gallery. The exhibition coincides with the annual South West 
Festival of Japan and will run from Friday 3 September to Sunday 5 September.
Thank you to all students who had the patience to make the difficult origami 
paper crane and a special mention to Jade and her Mum who made a bag full of 
cranes! Amazing! ありがとう　ございます。 
Head down to BRAG this weekend to check out our awesome work.

SOUTH WEST FESTIVAL OF JAPAN 
STARTING THIS WEEKEND  
September 3 – 11. 
We might not be able to go to Japan, but Japan is coming to us thanks to the 
South West Festival of Japan. Join me to celebrate all things Japan – Taiko 
Drumming, Japanese Sweet Making Workshop, Manga Art Workshop for 
Kids, Japanese Soap Making, Japanese Koi Kites, Japanese food, Japanese 
Films, Hanami Party and more. Check out the FB page to keep up to date 
with all the latest.
https://www.facebook.com/swfestivalofjapan

GARDENER’S POSITION VACANT
Our school gardener’s position is vacant and 
the position is currently advertised on the jobs.
wa.gov.au website. For more information and to 
apply see the link below:
Gardener - Handyperson (jobs.wa.gov.au) - place 
Adam Road Primary School in the keyword 
search
Applications close on Monday, 6 September, 2021 
at 3.30pm.

GIVE A DAMN, GIVE A CAN 
APPEAL IS ON AGAIN

Collection boxes will be in the 
front office. Please give to this 

worthy cause. 
MONDAY 23 AUGUST - 

TUESDAY 21 SEPTEMBER
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 We always try our best 
 We aim high and 
challenge ourselves 

 We focus and stay on 
task 



www.adamroad.wa.edu.au

Tolerance Resilience Respect Endeavour Responsibility

9

Can you Sing? Dance? Play an Instrument? 
 

AUDITIONS:  During Music in Week 7 
(Monday 30 Aug to Friday 3 Sept) 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL SHOW:  
Thursday 23 September 

Adam Road Assembly Area 
 

(Featuring unique and entertaining acts selected from the auditions 
as well as the Year 6 Band and Choirs) 

 

This is your chance to show your class and school your own unique talent. 
  
Your act could include:  
 

♦ Singing  ♦ Piano  ♦ Guitar ♦ Acting ♦ Dancing     ♦ Comedy 
 

♦ Gymnastics ♦ Poetry ♦ Trumpet ♦ Acro  ♦ Other instruments 
  
Start rehearsing now and come prepared to show your talent during Music 
class in Week 7.   
 
Acts should be less than 2 minutes. Aim to keep it short and sweet  
(1 minute) where possible.   
 
 
You may perform individually or with a group.   
 
 
Make sure you bring everything you need to perform (costumes, instrument, 
music etc.).  
 
 



 

 

A message from Phillipa  
It’s Time to Say Goodbye. I would like to take 
this opportunity to let all my wonderful Adam Road 
OSHClub families know that I will be finishing my 
time with OSHClub in a few weeks. My last day 
will be Friday 10 September, so if you would like 
to pop in and say goodbye, I’d love to see you all 
before I go. We are currently advertising for a new 
Qualified Coordinator, so if you know someone 
who would be perfect for this position send them 
our way. We’d love to hear from them. 

 

OSHClub News 
 
For the last few weeks, we have been having a wonderful time at OSHClub. We were all very excited 
to explore the themes presented to us by Science Week. The children all had the opportunity to 
brainstorm ideas to incorporate into our program including learning about natural Australian habitats, 
getting familiar with the use of different equipment such as magnify glasses, binoculars and 
stethoscopes. We explored the use of our new Light Box and experimented with creating colourful 
designs with a range of manmade and natural materials. For World Music Wednesday we listened to 
the sounds of nature, creating a calm and relaxing atmosphere in which to play and learn. 
 
Last week we were all about Book Week with everyone sharing and exploring their favourite books and 
book characters. We linked the theme to our Mental Health Monday mantra of “I Enjoy Learning”. We 
made a communal OSHClub book filled with all the ideas and topics we love to learn about that will be 
available for the children to read in our book corner. We also had fun making a giant OSHClub book 
filled with drawings and pictures of us which will be on display in our room. 
 
Over the coming weeks, we are planning to focus on developing our OSHClub Sustainability club. The 
children will be planning and organising our program and brainstorming activities we can do to promote 
sustainability at our service. 
 
We are still collecting bottles to recycle for cash. All money raised this term will be donated to the 
Dolphin Discovery Centre. You can drop off any clean bottles to room 14, your assistance is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
 

       
 

  Coordinator: Phillipa Woods 
Educator: Amber Jones 

Our Service Mobile: 0421 705 749 
OSHClub Accounts: 1300 395 735 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and 
cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program. 

 

Tell us what you think  
If you have any suggestions or feedback, please let 
us know! We want this service to represent our 
amazing families with the things they want their 
children to enjoy and achieve. 

Flick us a text, an email, pass on a note, give us a call 
or pop in and see us to let us know what we can do 
for YOUR family! 

www.adamroad.wa.edu.au
10

Tolerance Resilience Respect Endeavour Responsibility



Term 3 – Dates To Remember
WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

7 30 August 31 August 1 Sept
Father’s Day Stall & 
Raffle

2 Sept 3 Sept
Assembly Room 6

8 6 September
6.30pm School 
Board Meeting

7 September 8 September 9 September 10 September

9 13 September 14 September
Give a Damn, Give a 
Can Donation Day

15 September 16 September 17 September
Assembly Room 11

10 20 September 21 September 22 September
Rm 18,19 & 21 
Excursion to 
Parliament House

23 September
Adam Road’s Got 
Talent
P & C - PJ Day
Students Last Day

24 September
SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT 
DAY

Amazing Attender Award
Congratulations on being an outstanding attender at our school. The following students 
will be congratulated at the upcoming assembly and invited to lunch with Mr Asser on 

Wednesday 8 September.

YEAR 1
Rm 1	 Jacob

YEAR 2
Rm 6	 Amity

YEAR 3
Rm 7	 Ian

YEAR 4
Rm 11	 Electra

YEAR 5
Rm 19	 Jerimiah

YEAR 6
Rm 21	 Mitchell

Amazing Attender
Amazing Attender
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Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or the 
upholding of our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

PRE-PRIMARY
PP1	 Eleanor, Mikayla
PP2	 Harlow, Violet
PP3	 Brady, Jack

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Charlie, Shivansh
Room 2	 Finn
Room 3	 Blake, Kaiden

YEAR 2
Room 4	 Judah, Juno
Room 5	 Jake
Room 6 	 Chloe, Skylar

YEAR 3
Room 5	 Thomasina
Room 7	 Ruby
Room 8	 Ellarah, Magdalena

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Kyron
Room 13	 Chayce

YEAR 5
Room 13	 Amelia
Room 18	 Airlie
Room 19	 Vincent

YEAR 6
Room 21	 Bella, Sharn

THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY Room 6, Year 2 at 2.15pm
Adult visitors should maintain physical distancing of 1.5 metres.

Specialist Awards
Yr 1 – Room 1 

Jacob
Yr 1 – Room 3 

Ace
Yr 3 – Room 7 

Milton
Yr 3 – Room 8 

Ashton
Yr 3 – Room 8 

Elijah
Yr 5 – Room 19 

Jazzara



COMMUNITY NOTICES
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JOIN US 
THIS 
SUMMER!

SATURDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER 9AM-12PM
BUNBURY SLSC | BACK BEACH

NIPPERS
JUNIORS
SENIORS

For more info
www.bunburyslsc.com.au

City of Bunbury Surf Life Saving Club

@bunburyslsc

REGISTRATION


